
 
 
 

Minutes 
(The following is a summary of the meeting) 

 
FORSYTH COUNTY ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS BOARD MEETING 

 
September 21, 2010 

 
The Forsyth County Environmental Affairs Board met on September 21, 2010 at 10:00 a.m. in 
the boardroom of the Environmental Affairs Department, 537 N. Spruce Street, Winston-Salem, 
North Carolina. 
 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Peter DeVries, Chairman 

Tommy Thompson 
    Nathan Atkinson 
    Richard Sieg 
    Don Nielsen 
    Fred Osborne 
     
 
MEMBERS ABSENT: William Mosko  
     
   
FC EAD PRESENT:  Robert Fulp 
    Angie Evans 
    Peter Lloyd 
         
     
VISITORS:   None 
     
 
 

I. Call to Order 
 
 Peter DeVries called the meeting to order.  
 

 
II. Approval of Minutes of June 15, 2010. 
 

Peter DeVries asked if there were any questions concerning the minutes of the last 
meeting or a motion to approve the minutes.  Richard Sieg moved to accept the June 
minutes.  A second was received from Fred Osborne and the minutes were approved 
unanimously. 
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III. Amendments to Chapter 3 of the Forsyth County Code. 
 

Peter DeVries opened a public hearing on the changes of the Forsyth County Code.  No 
public comments were received at the hearing.  Peter Lloyd presented changes to the Air 
Quality Code explaining proposed code modifications have no adverse impact on any 
source located in Forsyth County.  New code regulations to the Air Quality Control 
Technical Code included:  3D Section .0544, Section .1011 and Section .1212.  Code 
revisions modifications included:  3A Section .0106, 3D Section .0400, 3D Section 
.1205, 3D Section .1400 and 3Q Section .0700.  The remaining changes are procedural 
changes, editorial changes, clarifications, corrections, etc.  Peter Lloyd addressed 
questions from the board re:  fugitive dust control plan, air toxic rules, heavy-duty idling 
restrictions, etc. Mr. Fulp informed the Board that Patrick Reagan will be involved on the 
idle reduction rule.  Tommy Thompson expressed concern about the heavy duty idling 
rule and suggested the board consider commenting to the Environmental Management 
Commission.  After discussion, Tommy Thompson moved to adopt the code changes.  
Fred Osborne seconded the motion and the Board voted unanimously. 
 
Mr. Fulp informed the Board that our department will be moving to the Government 
Center in 2011 and will keep the Board posted on the move. 
 
Mr. Fulp recommended to the Board a trip to the Archie Elledge Plant Facility before the 
end of October. 
 

 
  IV.   Next Tentative Meeting Date December 21, 2010. 
 
 
   V. Adjournment 

 
Peter DeVries adjourned the meeting. 
 
Date:  __________________  ________________________ 
      Robert R. Fulp, Secretary 
 
Approved:  _____________________________ 
                        Peter H. DeVries, Chairman 
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